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Carlton Miniott Parish Council  
Email:  clerk@carltonminiott-pc.gov.uk 

 

 
Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 27 January 2025  

 
 
Chair:  Councillor C Ridsdale 
Councillors attended: H Bailey-Chapman  
 
Members of the Public: None   
 
Public Questions: None 
 
 

1. Apologies:  North Yorkshire Councillor G Dadd, Councillors J Nickson, 
     G Chapman, P Sidgwick and G Chaplin. 

 
2. To agree the Minutes of the last Parish Council Meeting: 

The minutes of the meeting held on 23 November 2024 were agreed by all Councillors 
and signed by the Chairman. 

   
3. North Yorkshire Council Report:  No Report. 
 
4. Clerk’s Report: The Local cycling and walking plan has been emailed to all Councillors. 
 Councillor C Corner’s resignation has been reported to NYC and the Vacancy Notice 

will be displayed on the Notice Board and the Website. 
 An email regarding the Local Plan has been sent to all Councillors to draw their 

attention to the next phase which is “Call for Sites” Submissions.  This will be an item on 
the next Ageda. 

 Gipsy and Traveller Accommodation Assessment Document has been sent to all 
Councillors for their information. 

 Contact has been made from Yorkshire Water querying the possibility of purchasing 
part of the Playing Field.  I informed them that the Parish Council lease the land from 
what was Hambleton District Council. 

 I was contacted by the part owner of Wisbech House, Carlton Road asking what the 
Parish Council is doing about the sewage problems in the village. I brought him up to 
date and said I would pass his request on to the Council.  I was requested to contact the 
Chief Executive of Yorkshire Water asking for the current position of this problem.  

 Clerk to action.  
 
5. General Parish Matters: 
 The Carol Service was a great success and the British Legion Band has been booked 

for 2025. 
  
6. Highways: The purchase of road traffic lights is in hand. 
 At the request of a resident the Clerk has contacted Highways to report a broken bollard 

on the traffic island on Carlton Road. A request was also made that all the bollards on 
Carlton Road are illuminated.  
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7.  Planning Applications:  None  
 
8.  Planning Decisions: None.  
 
9. Playing Field: The Council was informed that the Playing Field Association will employ 

a mole catcher to eradicate this problem. 
 
10. Grass Cutting Contract:  A new quotation has been received from the present 

contractor for 2025.  This will be an item on the next Agenda. 
  
11. Finance: The monthly accounts were agreed and signed by the Chairperson. 
  
12. Items for the next Agenda: 
 Grass cutting contract. 
 A deputy Guardian for the defibrillator. 
 Co-opt a new Member of the Council. 
 Sewage in the village. 
 The Local Plan. 
  
  
   
         
  
 
  
  
   
 
         


